






(effective 11-27-2017}. 
Board Member Bown seconded the motion. Motion passed 5-0-0. 
Finance Director Arnett - so when you finish the pay period, this one will end next Sunday, 
so the next pay period will be the beginning date of that she will then be at the Captains 
wage, but with this pay period she'll be at her - Board Chairman Adriance - at the wage she 
is at now. 
Finance Director Arnett - and in January will she go at the 10% also? 
Board Chairman Adriance - yes. 

E. Update and possible action on the status of S-21 disposition.
Chief Ojeda- apparently the guy went out of town and the check got lost in the mail. So,
on Monday (11-13-2017} he mentioned that he's going to FEDEX the check tomorrow.
If he doesn't come up with the money by next week, I'll send him an e-mail or a text that
we're done and then to the next person.

10. NEW BUSINESS:

A. Discussion and possible action on the renewal of the BCBSAZ medical coverage.
After discussion and the insurance agent e-mailing the changes to the BCBSAZ
it was noted that there was good news all around. The plan stays the same as
it was before except that the name changed and there was a price increase.
The best news is that they will allow the one person taking the insurance to
be able to sign up and the benefit of having another person to be added if we
decided to bring in another full time employee that wanted it.
Board Member Reber made a motion to accept the BCBSAZ health plan.
Board Member Bown seconded the motion. Motion passed to accept the
BCBSAZ medical plan 5-0-0.

B. Discussion and possible action on a grounds keeper position at Station 3 in Scenic.
The discussion was centered on how the department wanted to hire a person, did they want 
to first try an in-house hire or put out a notice of to the public. There were two board 
members who knew someone that might be interested in doing it. The question was raised 
by a board member on exactly what they do. Chief Ojeda mentioned that they basically 
keep up the grounds (pulling weeds, tree trimming and the sprinklers). They work for 
approximately 15 hours per month on site.
It was decided to try an in-house hire first.
Board Member Reber made a motion to post the position in-house for a grounds keeper for 
Station #3. Board Member Bown seconded the motion.
Motion passed to post the grounds keeper position for Station #3, 5-0-0.

C. Discussion and possible action on the Medical Insurance and dental plans as discussed
on November 24, 2017 session.

This matter was taken care of during the discussion and action in item 10 (A).
D. Discussion and possible action on the reimbursement for Cory Kamachi, wildland expenses.
E. Discussion and possible action on the reimbursement for George Burnett, office supplies. 

Board Chairman Adriance mentioned that we could possibly combine items 10 (D & E) into 
one motion.
Board Member Bown made a motion to combine the two reimbursements into one motion 
and to approve the reimbursements.
Board Member Reber seconded the motion. Motion passed to combine the two 
reimbursements and approve them. Motion passed 5-0-0. 
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